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‘ THE REAL ONE ! ’
Taken at Reeth Show Aug. 2008
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Marrick Parish Council Meeting 31 July 
2008.
Highways There were a number of problems 
with overhanging branches and vegetation,
which would be reported to Highways. 
Richmond Cycle Race would take place on 
Sunday 21 September. The route would not 
include the parish. Marrick institute The 
grant application by Mr Trusson on behalf 
of Marrick Institute had been successful; 
�501 would be received from North 
Yorkshire County Council Community Fund,
for refurbishment. The Clerk had attended 
the launch of Two Dales Live video link 
service. Councillor Hodgson explained the 
problems at Marrick, which was not yet 
operational Refuse Village refuse bins, 
which had not been emptied recently, had 
been reported and would be monitored.
Parish Land SINC monitoring by North 
Yorkshire County Council would take place 
at Nungate Top to assess the ecological 
value of the site. Councillor Wllhelmy had 
ascertained that fencing surrounding the 
trees at High Buska was in need of 
attention. Councillor Stones and Councillor 
Hodgson agreed to attend to the matter. 
The Scott Trial would be given
permission to ride over parish land.
Bridleway Yorkshire Dales National Park 
Authority were proposing to modify the 
Definitive Map by deleting part of the 
bridleway at Marrick Priory, shown as going 
through the graveyard, through the Priory 
building, through the farmyard and down 
the field to cross the river at the ford. 
Following a complaint about the buildings 
obstructing the route, the National Park 
Authority had carried out extensive 
research to gather evidence. The Clerk had 
examined all the old documents and minutes 
of the parish which could prove relevant. A 
public enquiry was possible. Planning There 

were no objections to the erection of a 
conservatory at The Old School, Hurst.
District Council New internal governance 
arrangements for Richmondshire District 
Council were outlined to the meeting. The 
District Council's draft decision regarding 
BT's programme of proposed public 
payphone removals had been received. 
Responsibility for stray dogs had been 
transferred to local authorities. 
Richmondshire District Council were
considering the use of new legislation to 
prohibit dogs from all RDC play parks,
Other Matters The Clerk had attended 
Richmond Engage event, where information 
had been provided on the physical, social 
and educational activities, assistance and 
advice, which was available to over 50s in 
the area. Councillors were informed that to 
provide services in the Richmondshire 
District, where 1 in 7 children and adults 
were affected by a learning disability, 
Mencap relied on �6200 from local people 
and  referred to the need for more 
members to join the local Daleswatch. Date 
of next meeting 25 September 2008 at 
7.30p.m. at Marrick Institute.

Taken at Reeth Show August 2008
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CHURCH  SERVICES  in   Swaledale  &  Arkengarthdale 

Sunday 7th. September
9.15am St. Mary’s Muker

Eucharist
10.30am Low Row URC 

Reeth Methodist
11.00am Holy Trinity, Low Row

Eucharist
St. Edmund’s, Marske 

Family Service
Reeth Evangelical Congregational

6.00pm St. Andrew’s, Grinton
Evening Prayer BCP

6.30pm Arkengarthdale Methodist
Harvest Festival

Gunnerside Methodist
Reeth Evangelical Congregational

Sunday 21st. September  
9.15am St. Mary’s, Muker

Holy Communion BCP
10.30am Low Row URC

Reeth Methodist
11.00am Holy Trinty,  Low Row

Eucharist
St. Edmund’s Marske

Eucharist  
Reeth Evangelical Congregational

6.30pm St. Mary’s, Arkengarthdale 
Evensong BCP

Reeth Evangelical Congregational

Sunday 14th  September
9.30am St. Andrew’s, Grinton

Eucharist 
St. Michael’s, Downholme

Holy Communion
10.30am Low Row URC

Reeth Methodist
Holy Communion

11.00am St. Edmund’s Marske
Morning Service

Reeth Evangelical Congregational
11.15am St. Mary’s Arkengarthdale

Family Service with Baptism
2.00pm Keld URC

Holy Communion
6.00pm St. Mary’s Muker

Family Service 
6.30pm Gunnerside Methodist 

Reeth Evangelical Congregational

Sunday 28th September 
9.30am  St. Andrew’s, Grinton

Eucharist & Harvest Festival
St. Michael’s, Downhome

Holy Communion
10.00am St. Mary’s Muker

Morning Prayer with Hymns
10.30am Low Row URC

Reeth Methodist
Harvest Festival

11.00am St. Edmund’s, Marske
Eucharist 

Reeth Evangelical Congregational
11.15am St. Mary’s, Arkengarthdale

Harvest Festival
2.00pm Keld URC

Harvest Festival
6.30pm Arkengarthdale Methodist

Gunnerside Methodist
Harvest Festival

Holy Trinity Low Row
Harvest Festival with Supper
Reeth Evangelical Congregational

Religious Society of Friends (Quakers)
Meet at the Friends Meeting House in 

Leyburn, Bainbridge and Countersett. For 
details of regular weekly services and  any 

further information please telephone  
Peter Neale 01969 625470

Friday 26th. September
7.00pm St. Michael’s, Downholme.

Harvest Festival Service
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Christian Aid 
Thank you very much indeed to everyone 
for their support for Christian Aid. The 
House-to House Collection in May 
together with the Coffee Morning at the 
Drop-In and the Produce Stall on the 
Green raised a total of �2551.24.The 
following gives an indication of what our 
money could achieve: In Malawi, 4 solar 
panels to power 2 health centres. In 
isolated rural areas, solar-powered 
health centres bring life-saving medical 
treatment and vaccines to as many as 
30,000 people. And, in Bolivia, 10 cans of 
worms. They help farmers produce more 
crops and can give them a surplus to sell.
The House -to-House Collection for each 
area was as follows:

The Yorkshire Quiz in May raised �120 
for Christian Aid. The winner is Gordon 
Walton. The answer to the final question 
'How much was raised in Yorkshire in 
Christian Aid Week 07?' is �830,312. If 
you would like the answers please email: 

leeds@christian-aid.org or ring Pauline 
Oldershaw  on 01748 886790.
The Bric-a-Brac Stall on Reeth Green on 
July 25th raised the magnificent sum of 
�385.60. It was a beautiful day and 
there were plenty of visitors to come and 
browse. The Committee are most 
grateful to all those who brought items 
for the stall and particularly to those 
who helped set it up, helped during the 
day and provided refreshments.
Finally there are two other ways you can 
help. We are asked to petition the Prime 
Minister to amend the Climate Change 
Bill to include aviation and marine 
emissions in the calculations for the 80% 
cut in carbon emissions. The petition is 
online at: http://petitions.pm.gov.uk/
EDM736 .
The North East Committee for Christian 
Aid have the privilege of welcoming one 
of the Christian Aid overseas partners to 
the region to speak about the work that 
supporters enable. They wondered if 
anyone would be interested in hosting an 
overseas visitor for a few days, once a 
year, while they are in the region. If you 
can help, please contact either Susan 
Allison 01748 884366 or Pauline 
Oldershaw  on 01748 886790.
Pauline Oldershaw
Secretary – Upper Swaledale & 

Arkengarthdale 143.77
Fremington 71.33
Grinton&Harkerside 238.78
Gunnerside 149.82
Healaugh 63.38
Hurst 14.42
Low Row 375.1
Marrick 82.33
Marske 216.15
Muker & Thwaite 107.22
Reeth 453.67
West Stonesdale & 
Keld 108.92
Late envelopes 24.35

ARKENGARTHDALE METHODIST CHURCH
presents  

“A Walk Around the Arkengarthdale 
Mines (from a sitting position)” 
A talk with slides by Dave Carlisle. 

On Friday 10th October 2008 at 7.30pm. 
Adults �4 children under 12 �2 
Light refreshments to follow.

http://petitions.pm.gov.uk/
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General Building Contractor
Plastering / Roofing / Dry lining/

Ceiling Work / Pointing / Guttering
MOST BUILDING REPAIR WORK 

CARRIED OUT
(Estimates Free)

NO JOB TOO SMALL
Tel : 01748 - 884621

Email : amalton56@fsmail.net

ANDY  MALTON LTD

REETH GARAGE 

TEL.  01748 - 884243

ARKENGARTHDALE  ROAD, REETH, 
RICHMOND,  

NORTH YORKSHIRE. DL11 6QT

‘BOOTS GALORE’

IN OUR FORECOURT 
STORE

SAFETY AND NON SAFETY
FROM 

TEXAS RIGGERS 
TO LIGHTWEIGHT 

HIKERS
LOTS OF CHOICES, 

COLOURS AND SIZES

ALL AT GREAT PRICES !!!

CARETAKERS / CLEANERS REQUIRED FOR  
HOLIDAY COTTAGES IN SWALEDALE AND 

ARKENGARTHDALE FOR FRIDAY OR 
SATURDAY CHANGEOVERS

For further information please ring
01969 621989 or 07969 374 312
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WENSLEYDALE TREE & HORTICULTURAL SERVICES 
(Est. 1995)

DAVID ALLEN ( HND Arboriculture)
Fully insured (�5million)

Professional tree work: felling, crown thinning etc undertaken to BS 3998
Hedge establishment and maintenance. Supply /planting of forest and ornamental trees

Logs for sale. Woodchipper for hire. Woodchips for sale
Fruit tree maintenance. Pesticide applications (weed control services)

Also, fencing, trelliswork, pergolas, arches.
Tel.   01969 667364, Mobile 07811 576108   or  e: mail  -

david@allen3069.freeserve.co.uk
www.treesinwensleydale.co.uk

'WHEELS 2 WORK'   
'Wheels 2 Work' is a moped leasing scheme
aimed at helping people get over the
initial problem of getting to work or training
where no suitable alternative transport exists.
Conditions of eligibility for the scheme are:
Applicant must live in the Hambleton or Richmondshire Districts
Applicant must be aged 16+
Require transport to enable them to travel to employment, 
training, education or job seeking.
The daily journey must be a practical distance for a moped

'Wheels 2 Work' launched May 2001 is a project of the
Rural Transport Partnership

Successful  candidates  will  receive  a 
moped for six months after completing 
their Compulsory Basic Training (at no 
cost to the individual). Safety equipment 
will also be provided. Insurance, tax and 
servicing are covered. A contribution of 
�5.00 per week is  required to cover 
general tyre wear etc.

If you would like any further information 
about the 'Wheels 2 Work' Scheme please 

contact:
'Wheels 2 Work'

Northallerton & District VSA
Community House, 10 South Parade,

Northallerton, DL7 8SE
Tel: 01609 761682 / Fax: 01609 770570

E-mail: aj@ndvsa.co.uk
www.wheels2work.co.uk

Registered Charity No. 508525

Farmer’s Markets
Stokesley (1st Sat);  Skipton 

(1st Sun); Harrogate (2nd 
Thurs); Hartlepool (2nd Sat); 
Settle (2nd Sun); Richmond 
(3rd Sat); Grassington (3rd 

Sun); Leyburn (4th Sat); 
Otley (last Sun).

www.treesinwensleydale.co.uk
www.wheels2work.co.uk


8 REETH AND DISTRICT GAZETTE

Silver Street, Reeth.
Swaledale’s only real working bakery where 

virtually everything is handmade on the 
premises. Free Range eggs, local butter, milk, 

and many other quality and organic ingredients 
used.

Tea Room and Bakery open every day 
throughout the summer.

Also available are Handmade Cakes, Biscuits, 
Speciality Organic Bread, freshly cooked pies 

and pasties, Swaledale and Wensleydale cheeses.  
Fresh sandwiches made to order. 

Orders welcome.
For mail order please 

Tel. 01748/884735 or 884500
or Email : jhc@reethbakery.co.uk

CHARMING OLD COTTAGE IN THE 
CENTRE OF REETH

well placed for all the village amenities.
Open fire & background heating, fully fitted 

kitchen, dishwasher, fridge / freezer etc.
Two bathrooms 2 double bedrooms, one 
twin bedroom and attic play area fourth 

bedroom  with three single beds.
(Cot available).

Private, secure, rear courtyard area
with patio table & chairs. 

Dogs welcome. 
Tel 01642 866628. or e-mail 

dreed@rtlworld.com

GUNNERSIDE METHODIST CHURCH
Presents a return visit of the fabulous

YORK PHILHARMONIC 
MALE VOICE CHOIR
Commencing at 7pm on 

Saturday 13th September
ALL WELCOME TO THIS EVENING OF 

MUSICAL DELIGHT!
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MESSAGE from the SWALEDALE 
MUSEUM in REETH

We are now organising events for the 
Autumn Season. For those  interested in 
uncovering the history of their house do 
come to our  'Doing Your House History 
in Upper Swaledale and Arkengarthdale' 
afternoon on SATURDAY 18th OCTOBER 
from 1pm to 5pm in the Museum. 
Speakers will include myself on sources in 
the Museum, Alan Mills,  David Sinker 
and Tim Bagenal will be launching his book 
on the subject. The afternoon will also 
include an open surgery for those wanting 
to  come and ask questions of the 
panel in connection with their own 
research. Booking essential and tickets 
wi l l  cost �7.  We are also 
planning a lecture to launch our new 
PREHISTORIC LANDSCAPE displays 
with loans from the Bowes Museum and 
the Dales Countryside Museum. 
Watch this space for the date when Tim 
Laurie will give a talk on this 
new material which he has discovered, 
and celebrate its first ever 
public display in the dales. Scenic View 
f r o m  R e e t h  h a v e  d o n e  a 
wonderful job on the display panels. Plus 
d o n ' t  f o r g e t  o u r  r e g u l a r 
monthly programme of Friends Talks. On 
17th SEPTEMBER at 7.30 Janet 
Bishop will be talking on the amazing 
resource the Quarter Sessions 
papers offer to the researcher.
Last month we had some unusual new 
acquisitions  to the Collection 
including an instrument for docking the 
tai ls  of horses and a hay 
tester from Muker. I am particularly 

grateful to Judy Abson who has 
begun some cataloguing work in the 
archive, making even more material 
accessible, and Marjorie Daniels who has 
been coming to spin for us, 
adding even more to the Museum 
experience. I would also like to thank 
our Heritage Walks team that includes 
Alan Mills, Neil Dyson and Roger 
Pettican who have been leading some 
wonderful walks over the summer.
Our next meeting of the Knitting Group 
will be on MONDAY 22 SEPTEMBER 
from 2pm, come and join us and bring 
your knitting! Our group are 
plotting a rather unusual fashion show as 
t h e i r  f i rs t  p u b l i c  ve nt u re . 
We are also delighted to have received 
an inspirational book on Nordic 
Knitting for our Library from a generous 
donor. For further information about the 
Museum and events contact Helen 
Bainbridge on 01748 884118, e-mail: 
museum@swaledale.org

NEW PLANNING COMMITTEE 
CHAIRMAN

Carl Lis has been elected chairman of 
the Planning Committee of the 
Yorkshire Dales National Park 
Authority (YDNPA). Mr Lis, who has 
been a Member since 1996, replaces 
Harold Brown, who was elected as 
Authority deputy chairman in July. Mr 
Lis stepped down as Authority 
chairman in July after four years in the 
post. Will Weston, who lives in Barnard 
Castle, County Durham, and joined the 
Authority in April, 2006, was re-
elected as the deputy chairman. 
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Crime in the Two Dales
During the month of July there 
was theft of diesel from a 
vehicle in the Marske area and  
in other parts of the Dale. Due 

to the rise in fuel costs we rely on the 
community to keep  a look out for people 
siphoning fuel from vehicles and domestic 
tanks. Please ensure tanks have adequate 
locks on and are checked regularly. 
Suspect males were seen on land around 
Marrick possibly poaching and we had an 
incident where a vehicle was stolen from 
Keld . All vehicles should be left secure 
and  ignition keys removed. We have lots 
of people from outside the area at this 
time of year so there are more 
opportunities for incidents to occur. I 
would ask that members of the 
community also keep an eye out for any 
suspicious persons or vehicles sighted 
nearby Pay and Display machines, public 
telephone boxes and honesty boxes. Given 
that we have a few major events coming 
up these coin collection boxes will be used 
more. Please use the 0845-60-60- 247 
and report your findings as soon as 
possible should the need arise. Incidents 
of this nature have happened in York and 
Catterick Garrison, whereby a cordless 
drill had been used and therefore only 
taken minutes to steal the monies. Many 
thanks to the local farmers who helped 
Swaledale Rescue in the rescue of two 
females, your help was very much 
appreciated. 

PCSO Tracie Taylor-Page
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

What’s On at the Dales Countryside 
Museum, Hawes September 2008

We are hosting a very special 

exhibition from  6th September to 1st

October.
NEST – a brush with the media is one 
subject freely interpreted by 45 artists 
working in a wide variety of media.  The 
concept was developed by Janet Rawlings 
after finding a birds nest in a besom. All 
are welcome to the charity preview on 
Saturday the 6th from 3pm with a 
collection for the Woodland Trust. There 
are FREE EVENTS planned to coincide 
with the exhibition: A besom making 
demonstration on Saturday the 20th, all 
day  and 2 children’s workshops on 13th

and 27th between 10am and 12  Friday 19th

Friends of the museum will be having an 
evening lecture by Professor Michael 
Green, “How the other half died”  7.30pm  
Tuesday 2nd Spinning a Yarn 2 – 4pm.  
Free spinning and rug-making 
demonstration.  Examples of weaving, 
felting and dyeing explained. Sunday 14th

Introduction to Digital Photography (use 
of computers)  Learn how to download 
your pictures and manipulate them using 
Photoshop Elements. Bring your own 
camera, computer cable, USB memory 
stick and packed lunch.  Under 16s to be 
supervised by an adult.  Not suitable for 
under 12s. Booking essential, Charge �10. 
Saturday 20th and Sunday 21st Dales 
Harvest weekend in the Victorian Kitchen 
Join Friends of the museum who will be 
dressing up to explain about working and 
preserving in the kitchen. Saturday 27th
Traditional dry stone wall ing 
demonstration between 2-4pm  Contact 
details for all events - Dales Countryside 
Museum, Station Yard, Hawes 01969 
666210       hawes@yorkshiredales.org.uk
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NEW SERVICE LAUNCHED TO SUPPORT 
VULNERABLE PEOPLE LIVING IN OUR 

REMOTE COMMUNITIES
Isolation is often the biggest threat to 
the well being of older people and those 
with learning disabilities or mental 
health difficulties, in Richmondshire. 
The most vulnerable are those who have 
little or no family support, live alone, 
have no independent means of transport, 
or deteriorating health and sensory loss. 
One solution is a new Rural Support 
Service launched by the northern-based 
charity, Avalon.  Trained Support 
Workers are available to give as much, or 
as little support as necessary to maintain 
your independence. People can use the 
service to enjoy supported leisure 
opportunities, shopping, public transport, 
visits to nearby attractions or to meet 
friends.  Alternatively, if preferred, the 
Avalon Rural Support Service can help 
you to carry out domestic tasks, deal 
with written correspondence, or 
understand and pay domestic bills.  
Avalon works closely with you to ensure 
your individual needs are met. The 
service is flexible, and available at any 
time of the day or evening, at any time 
of the week.   If you think Avalon’s Rural 
Support Service would be of benefit to 
you, or someone close to you, please 
contact your local managers Anne Frizell 
on (Tel: 07827 343160) or Denise 
Castle (Tel: 07793 307230) who would 
be happy to discuss your requirements. 

Avalon’s regional office in Northallerton 
can be contacted on 01609 783883.

WHAT’S ON IN 
REETH MEMORIAL HALL

Friday 26th September - 8pm - The 
Churchfitters from Brittany, playing 
Irish music are Rosie Short (vocals, 
banjo, classical guitar, dulcimer, flute,
percussion, soprano saxophone, spoons, 
tin whistle, ukulele), Chris Short
(vocals, electric violin, mandola, mandolin, 
t i n  w h i s t l e ,  v i o l i n ) ,  B o r i s
Lebret (bass banjo, double bass, human 
beat-box, percussion) and Topher
Loudon (vocals, bouzouki, guitars, 
percussion). Support by Jiggawatt, a 
new young talented energetic band. �8 
(�9 door). 
Friday 10th October - 8pm - The 
Battlefield Band have played Scottish 
music of a rare passion and joy for over 
30 years, having toured Australia, 
Austria, Canada, China, Egypt, Germany, 
Holland, Hong Kong, India, Italy, Jordan, 
New Zealand, Sri Lanka, Switzerland, 
Syria, USA, Uzbekistan and now Reeth! -
support by Calum Stewart with Andy May 
- C a l um  Stew art  - ( R adi o
Scotland Young Traditional Musician of 
the Year finalist 2007) - wooden flute, 
Andy May (Jez Lowe & the Bad Pennies) -
piano and pipes - There are still some 
tickets available. �17 (�19 door)
Tickets for all of the above are available 
from Reeth Post Office. Tickets and 
further details available from 

John Little 01748 884 759.
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REETH SURGERY
IMPORTANT PATIENT NOTICE

Reeth Surgery will be implementing an 
evening appointment system from the 1st

October.
Evening surgery with the doctor will run 
from 4pm to 6pm on Monday, Wednesday 
and Friday with appointments at 10-minute 
intervals.
Appointments can be booked in advance or 
on the day either by telephone (884396) 
or in person.
The morning surgeries will continue to be 
open access from 8:30am to 10am.
The reasons for this change are to make it 
easier for working people to see the 
doctor and also allow us to have later 
opening times during the week in the near 
future.
We will still have flexibility to deal with 
emergencies arising during the day.
Many of our patients have commented in 
our satisfaction surveys that they would 
prefer an appointment system, so that 
they do not have the unpredictability of 
the open access surgery and also 
potentially a long wait. Working patients 
are also keen to have longer surgery hours 
so that they can see the doctor after 
work. An appointment system in the 
evening would enable us to provide this 
service more easily. The doctor usually 
sees 12 patients during the evening clinic, 
so extending the new evening surgery 
times should ensure no reduction in 
service.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
'Flu vaccination clinic’ will be held on 
Friday 10th. October at the Quaker
Close Flats between 11.30 and 15.30. 

Patients over 65, those with chronic 
d i seases  such  heart  d isease,
respiratory disease, kidney disease, 
diabetes and carers are entitled to 
vaccination. No appointment is necessary

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
The meetings of the Upper Dales Family 
History Group begin again on 
Wednesday, September 24, when the 
speaker is Mike Wood on, "The Butcher, 
the  Glover and the Candlestick Maker -
Medieval Guilds". The meeting is at 2pm 
in the Middleham Key Centre and is open 
to all. Non-members pay �1. For 
further details contact Tracy Little 
(01748) 884759 or see the group's 
website www.upperdalesfhg.org.uk

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Wensleydale Railway Steam trains run 
every day on the until Sunday September 
7 between Leeming Bar and Redmire, 
including the 1940s week-end on August 
30/31. On Saturday September 6 , the 
Brian Redhead Memorial Train will be 
run. This event will pay tribute to Brian's 
significant contribution to the 
Wensleydale Railway through reporting of 
its news and progress in the Darlington 
and Stockton Times and latterly in the 
Northern Echo too. Other September 
events include rail-based excursions (with 
onward coach travel from Redmire station 
provided by Foster's coaches) to Hardraw 
Scar Brass Band Festival on Sunday 
September 14 and Richard Fawcett's 
Sheepdog Display, Hawes. Diesel Multiple 
Unit (DMU) trains run 7 days a week from 
September 8, reducing to 4 days a week in 
October.  For timetable and events, see 
www.wensleydalerailway.com or tel 08454 
50 54 74.

www.upperdalesfhg.org.uk
www.wensleydalerailway.com
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HILLARY HOUSE
REETH

Family run Bed & Breakfast
One Double &

One Twin Room
Tea & Coffee making facilities, TV.

TEL. 01748  884171
Email:  hilaryreeth@aol.com

Chapel Home & Garden Services
A friendly, reliable and efficient service for your 
home and garden maintenance needs. Based in 
Swaledale, I cover Swaledale, Wensleydale and 
surrounding areas. Fully insured, with very 
competitive rates. All tasks considered. Contact 
Richard Eagle:

Tel. 07807 811 795
chapelhomegarden@aol.com

www.chapelhomegarden.co.uk

BURGOYNE HOTEL, REETH

REQUIRED !
A Commis Chef for our busy 

hotel kitchen.
5 days over 7 working split 

shifts. 
For further details please 

telephone Derek or Paul on 
01748  884292.

LIFT REQUIRED From Fremington to 
Darlington. Monday to Friday from start 
of September for student starting at 
Darlington College for 5 months. Will 
contribute towards petrol costs. PLEASE 
CALL Sarah on 07791 013591

Rowleth End
Low Row,  Swaledale
Now under new ownership

Relax in Comfort and Style
4 star (silver award) rating

Quality Accommodation
Evening Meals and Licensed Bar

www.upperswale.co.uk

01748 886327
____________________________

Looking for local staff
Summer and winter

Flexible working  
Mainly mornings and evenings  

Give me a call (or drop by) if interested:

Roger Tuckett

“Two Dales Live” 
Connect to us
Face to Face

If you can get to, Gunnerside, Keld, 
Marrick, Muker or Reeth, you can 

connect to:-
Richmondshire Citizen's Advice Bureau
Richmondshire Council for Voluntary 
Services
Little Red Bus
Richmondshire District Council
and from this month you can connect to
Hambleton and Richmondshire Carers

Call into Hudson House or 
Contact Graham on 884485 

for more information

RETIREMENT CELEBRATION
George would like to thank Reeth Garage 

and staff for the surprise party on his 
retirement, also for the many cards and 
presents received from everyone, it was 

greatly appreciated. Thank you.

www.chapelhomegarden.co.uk
www.upperswale.co.uk


14 REETH AND DISTRICT GAZETTE

TRADITIONAL
HOLIDAY COTTAGES

To let in
HEALAUGH

A cosy, luxury, 
two bed-roomed, 
two bath-roomed

cottage, with garden, 
in quiet location, 

having delightful views 
over Swaledale.

Also  one & four bedroomed cottages available
4 star ETC. Non smoking
Please tel. 01748 884526

Www.swaledale-cottages.co.uk

Sundays 10.30 – 12.00 
at Reeth Memorial Hall

All levels welcome
�4.00 per session 

all proceeds going to The Pavilion Fund

For more details
call Janet on 01748 884323

F A T B U R N IN G

M U S C L E
T O N I N GC A R D I O V A S C U L A R

F L E X I B IL I T Y

Complete Body Workout
Sundays 10.30 – 12.00 
at Reeth Memorial Hall

All levels welcome
�4.00 per session 

all proceeds going to The Pavilion Fund

For more details
call Janet on 01748 884323

F A T B U R N IN G

M U S C L E
T O N I N GC A R D I O V A S C U L A R

F L E X I B IL I T Y

Complete Body Workout

FOR SALE
Extendable table & six chairs with matching glass 
fronted dresser in Limed Oak Style �60 also kitchen 
units & ceramic hob available in Arkengarthdale but 
please tel. 01740 64460
Please telephone 01748 886371 fordetails regarding 

the following for sale items:
Brown Metal framed oblong 3 tier trolley. 
Galleried trays, big wheels �20
Oval Drinks Trolley, bamboo frame, 2 opaque 
shelves, 3 bottle holder in bamboo. �40
Cheval Mirror full size, swivels, in maple with 
ornate stand. 64ins high �50
Victorian Glass Celery Vases (6) 8 to 9 inches 
high �15ea.
Victorian Glass Bon Bon Dishes different 
designs 5—6 in diameter one handled dishes. �15 
each
Victorian Glass Cream Jugs on foot. Different 
designs �15 each.
Semi Circular Corner Modern Floor standing 
shelf unit in light wood,  2 doors to base, 70ins. 
High.�70 
Card Tables (2) needs new baize for top 30ins. 
Square �30 for both.
Pair Windsor Chairs (Repro) with pad feet, 
antique finish to wood, fret panle to back and 
rails. �400 pair.
Nest of Three Wooden Tables in medium oak 
colour,carved edging fitted with plate glass tops, 
shaped legs, 21 inches high. �25
Orienental Jardinaire blue and white. Diameter 
14 inches plus 12 leaf aspidistra in healthy 
condition.�35 for both.

WANTED
CASH PAID any old Lambretta Scooters . 
Telephone Jason on : 01748 824925 or 
07916297977 
Any Old Shotgun Cartridges, Loading 
Equipment etc. wanted by collector 01986 
892071

Www.swaledale-cottages.co.uk
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WENSLEYDALE DECORATIVE AND 
FINE ARTS SOCIETY

If you love the arts you will enjoy the 
Wensleydale Decorative and Fine Arts 
Society (WDFAS). If you want to increase 
your appreciation and knowledge then 
WDFAS is for you. Through nine lectures 
each year, study days and a series of visits 
to galleries, stately homes and gardens, 
members participate in the amazing 
historical perspective of art history. 
Lecturers are chosen for their first class 
lecturing ability and academic knowledge.
The season starts on 14th October with 
George III – art collector, by Oliver 
Everett. Once Upon a Time: Victorian 
Narrative Painting by Lizzie Darbyshire 
follows in November and The Christmas 
Story: Renaissance paintings of the 
Nativity in December.  Lectures are held 
at the Middleham Key Centre and start at 
2.00pm Subjects for 2009 are as varied as 
Edward Lear; the Punch and Judy show; 
the Lindisfarne Gospels and Chinese 
Ceramic Art. Members, who are drawn 
from throughout the Dales, also receive 
the quarterly NADFAS Review and our 
local newsletter. Membership information 
and application forms are available from 
Elaine Frances tel. 01969 624203.

Vernacular buildings of the two dales
The Swaledale & Arkengarthdale 
Vernacular Buildings Study Group was 
formed  a year or so ago with the help of 
the Friends of the Swaledale Museum and 
Don McLellan of the National Park. During 
that time we have learnt a lot about the 
architecture of ‘ordinary’ buildings in the 
area and their development. We are in the 
process of producing reports on two of the 

houses which we have surveyed. To do this 
we undertake a detailed survey of the 
house and identify and record features of 
particular interest from large items such 
as roof timbers down to small features 
such as door hinges. We consider 
documentary evidence including deeds, 
tithe maps, census returns, land tax 
records etc and attempt to determine the 
history of the house and estimate when it 
was first constructed. 
Recently we obtained grants from 
Richmondshire District Council and the 
Heritage Lottery Fund (Awards for All) to 
enable us to ensure that the historic 
vernacular buildings of Swaledale & 
Arkengarthdale are surveyed and 
recorded for posterity, and to raise 
awareness amongst both local people and 
visitors of this important aspect of our 
local heritage. We aim to produce one or 
more booklets identifying the key 
features of the development of vernacular 
buildings in this area. These will build upon 
previous publications by the Yorkshire 
Vernacular Buildings Study Group, for 
example, and complement the “Private 
Spaces Public Places” brochures produced 
by the Yorkshire Dales National Park.
If you are interested in joining us then do 
please contact one of Alan and Judith 
Mills (884938), Shirley Gale (884779), 
Paul and Rosemary Hawksworth (884766) 
or Alan and Julia Thorogood (886524).

Interested in acting? Is singing your 
thing? Come and join the Artyfacts for 
the Panto. Open to all Auditions 
September Tel. Jenny 880110 or 880162 
for more details.
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IVY COTTAGE
THE GREEN , REETH

3* GUEST ACCOMMODATION 
AND  LICENSED TEAROOM

WE ARE THE ONLY  B & B AND 
TEAROOM OVERLOOKING THE 
GREEN.YOU CAN BE ASSURED 

OF A WARM WELCOME.

ALSO AVAILABLE FOR SMALL
PRIVATE FUNCTIONS

PLEASE RING
Janet or Mike Woodard on

01748 884418
for further information

Sarah Louise Olney
MOBILE HAIRDRESSING

Weddings
John Masters Organics

Hair & Skin Care
Colour Herbe

01748 884537
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PETROL & DIESEL 
FUEL  STATION

AWARD WINNING 
FORECOURT SHOP

MOT TEST STATION
REPAIRS  AND 

SERVICING 

FROM BRITAIN’S LEADING 
MANUFACTURER

LIVESTOCK, FLAT BED,
HUNTER HORSEBOX,
TIPPING, BOX VAN,

GENERAL DUTY PLANT
CAR TRANSPORTER, PICK UP 

CANOPIES, UNBRAKED AND BRAKED
SINGLE, TWIN, TRIPLE AXLE 

FROM �500 TO �5000
IFOR WILLIAMS HAS A TRAILER TO 

DO A JOB FOR YOU
USED TRAILERS AVAILABLE

TEL.  01748 - 884243
EST. OVER  60 YEARS

Winter Opening Hours :
Mon - Fri  8am  - 6pm 

Sat. 8am  - 1: 15pm

REETH GARAGE Ltd.
Arkengarthdale Road,  

REETH,  Richmond   North 
Yorkshire.  DL11 6QT

Good Food Guide Inn Of The Year 2006
Sunday Sun Pub Of The Year 2007

Outstanding fresh food served in a warm and 
friendly atmosphere.

19 en-suite bedrooms with amazing views of 
Arkengarthdale,

Midweek & weekend breaks available.
Our ‘Terrace Room’ is available for the small or 
medium sized Dinner Party, Wedding or Conference.

Events  in  September
Friday 12th September

Early Bird Menu 5pm  - 6.30pm
2 courses �10, 3 Courses �12.50

Booking Essential

Sunday 14th September
CB Open Quoits Competition

Friday 26th September
Alternative Quiz Night

9.30pm start  - No Experts

For Further Details 
or to Reserve a Table

Please Telephone (01748) 884567
Website: www.cbinn.co.uk
E-mail: info@cbinn.co.uk

www.cbinn.co.uk
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Greg Porter
General Builder
01748 886434
07969998572

NURSE CHERRY 
HOLIDAY COTTAGE
Beautiful 2 bedroomed 

Holiday Cottage in Reeth
Down quiet back lane

Private parking
Cottage Garden

All amenities in walking distance
Children Welcome

Sorry No Pets or Smokers
www.cottagesin Reeth.co.uk

Mr.& Mrs. Waller
Tel 01904 798127 or

07817 128655

LOW FAGGERGILL COTTAGE

Cosy holiday cottage on a Dales ‘working’
hill farm with breathtaking views of 

Arkengarthdale - Sleeps two.
Ideal base for walking, biking and touring
the Dales or simply enjoying a quiet time.

Mrs Gladys Atkinson
Low Faggergill Cottage, Arkengarthdale,
Richmond, North Yorkshire. DL11 6RS

Tel.  01748 - 884550

SWALEDALE  CATERERS
Any event catered for.
All home cooked food.
No problem, we travel.

Waitresses provided, or, if preferred, we 
can just deliver food to your door.

Lisa Porter on 01748  886434

Located in Low Row
‘We offer freshly prepared locally 

sourced food in a 
relaxed & informal environment’

Open Daily for Lunch & Dinner
Traditional Carvery every Sunday

11 En-suite Bedrooms with spectacular 
views of Swaledale 

Short Breaks available

STEAK NIGHT
Tuesday 2nd & 15th September

Choice of Steak for �9.95
1st Drink is half price

Booking Advisable for Lunch & Dinner
Telephone (01748) 886233
E-mail: info@pbinn.co.uk

ALOE VERA 
- NATURE’S GIFT -
Health and Skin Care
please contact Ann 
on 01748 884721
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Cosy Holiday
Cottage for TWO

Peaceful location with panoramic
views of Arkengarthdale.

Ideal for walking or just relaxing.
Tel. Shirley Gale 01748  884779

Cottage to Let
3 bedroom spacious cottage 

in centre of Reeth. 
Available Now.

Storage Central heating, 
Double Glazing, Patio Garden. 
Great Views of Harkerside

Please call 0131 449 7435 or 
07711 297 419 for details

Geoff Braithwaite
Property and Garden Maintenance

Muker Swaledale
Building Maintenance 

Painting and Decorating
Gardening

Basic Plumbing
Kitchen and Bathroom Fitting

Pointing and Patios
Holiday Home Maintenance
Quality Work Guaranteed

Free No Obligation Quotes
Tel: 01748 886 822
Mob: 07891 063 546

Chapel House, Muker
Tel : 01748 886822
Mob : 07891 063546

B e d  &  B r e a k f a s t
Arkle Town, Arkengarthdale

Set in wonderful countryside,
With spectacular views of Arkengarthdale

All bedrooms en-suite with colour TV
For details contact Mrs. Sheila Good
on 01748 884353 or Fax 01748 884015

Portable Appliance 
Testing (PAT)

PAT Services Compliance checks 
for Health & Safety 
Certificates & Reports supplied on each 
appliance tested for Insurance needs
Protect your business, employees and 
tenants

——————————————————————————————————————————————————

Please call for free quote &  
advice Ph.    01969 666020

Mob. 07766 640905

Wensleydale 
House
Burtersett Road
Hawes
DL8 3NT

“Who’s cuddly then?” Reeth Show 2008
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Reeth Parish Council July 28
Refuse Collections Ongoing problems were 
still being experienced with bin collections.  
County Coun Blackie who was in attendance 
reported that he had called for a review 
of the situation as the policy was not being 
implemented as it had originally been 
intended. He asked anyone still 
experiencing problems to contact him.  
Coun Gardner said that it was still hoped 
to organise a meeting under the auspices 
of the Business Association, drawing 
attention to the need for flexibility to 
deal with a rural situation.  The district 
council had responded to the parish 
council’s comments on bins obstructing 
pavements and parish land. A 
representative had visited the parish to 
assess the situation.  It was felt that he 
might have gained more insight into the 
problems had he informed the council of 
his proposed visit and come to the area on 
a refuse collection day. Postal Deliveries
It was reported that a number of people in 
Arkengarthdale had received notification 
that post would no longer be delivered to 
their homes on health and safety grounds.  
Coun Blackie agreed to look into the 
situation. Signage Coun Blackie encouraged 
councillors to object to the lack of 
consultation over new road signs in the 
area which omitted local names and 
directed traffic instead to larger towns on 
the same route.  Footpaths No reply had 
been received from Highways regarding 
responsibility for  the footpath round the 
Buck corner and how to define the edge to 
prevent parking across it.  It was noted 
that a number of paths in the parish were 
completely impassable and badly in need of 
cutting back. Greens Councillors felt that 

the best solution to the path to the 
Congregational chapel was to tarmac it.  
The area near the Copper Kettle needed to 
be cleared of ragwort.  Problems had 
occurred with strimming near the war 
memorial and it was agreed that some way 
should be found to warn drivers to move 
their cars beforehand.  Maintenance work 
would be arranged for the seats around 
the parish.  Some cobbling work was still 
to be finished on Healaugh green – it was 
confirmed that this would be done. Bonfire 
Night  Following a Fireworks Committee 
meeting it was confirmed that the 
necessary insurance was in place to cover 
the event.  However, the bonfire must be 
kept 25m from the public and would have 
to be much smaller.  It was agreed that 
only wood would be allowed on the pile and 
building could only start a couple of days in 
advance of Bonfire Night.  If this was not 
adhered to there was a risk of losing the 
bonfire altogether.  Cycle Race 
Notification was received about a cycle 
race which would take place on Sunday, 
September 21, and which would involve 
closure of stretches of public highway at 
intervals during the day.  Some concern 
was felt that this could cause disruption 
to traffic and could make emergency 
access difficult. Fair Permission was 
granted for the funfair to use the green 
as usual over the Bank Holiday weekend. 
Village Clock An inspection would be 
arranged for the clock which was no longer 
keeping good time. Parish Clerk  No 
responses had been received as yet for 
the post of parish clerk. Next Meeting 
The next meeting is at 7pm on Monday, 
September 22 in the Memorial Hall.
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Hudson House Learning Centre
Did You Know  - that the following services are 
available
Copying
Vinyl Records onto CD
Cassettes onto CD
Video Tapes onto DVD
Courses
On-line Food Hygiene Training and Assessment  -
at a time to suit you
Computers for beginners
Taking and downloading digital photographs
Preparing Powerpoint Presentations
European Computer Driving Licence ( ECDL ) 
provided by N. Yorks. Adult Learning Services.
Help & Advice
Video conferencing using Web Cams and 
SkypeComputer software available for the 
Visually Impaired
Downloading music and Pod Casts
For more information please visit our web site at 
www.hudsonhouse.info or
contact Richard Beal:  telephone 01748 880025  
e-mail richard.hudsonhouse@yahoo.co.uk or,
better still, call in and discuss courses that you 
want us to offer – we are open to suggestions !

Hudson House, 
Reeth

Have you a few spare hours or 
a half day to spare each week?

If so Hudson House needs 
YOU!

We are looking for volunteers
To help us cover the front 

reception/National Park desk on 
Mondays and Tuesdays from 
end October to end of March.
Possible opportunities at other 

times of the year in future.
Training will be given and 

ongoing support as required.
If you are interested and would 
like to know more ring Graham 

on  01748 884485

www.hudsonhouse.info
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Arkengarthdale Parish Council
MEETING : A Parish Council Meeting 
was held on the 14th July when all 
councillors were present. County 
Councillor John Blackie sent his 
apologies. The Chairman welcomed Mr. 
Philip Bastow, a Reeth Fire officer and 
two North Yorkshire Fire Officers, Mr 
Lund and Mr. Hankin. 
FIRE PREVENTION : There was a 
detailed discussion on fire prevention 
and also on the subject of difficult 
access to certain parts of the Parish. 
The Fire officers have offered to have a 
letter hand delivered by Parish 
Councillors to every house in the dale to 
offer fire prevention advice  and install 
smoke alarms. The subject of difficult 
access was discussed and this is being 
looked into. 
AMBULANCE SERVICE : The Parish 
Council have been in contact with the 
Ambulance Service and have hopefully 
achieved a situation where they are 
aware that certain addresses have 
difficult access. This needs to be allowed 
for if they get a callout from such an 
address. 
PARKING : There has been a problem 
with cars parking outside the Church 
restricting access along the road to Scar 
House, usually when a large number of 
people attend the Church for concerts 
and special functions. Hopefully this 
problem has been resolved. 
REFUSE COLLECTION : The ongoing 
problem of refuse collection was again 
discussed and it was decided that RDC 
would be given a little more time to iron 
out problems.
WINTER MAINTENANCE : no official 
notification of any changes have been 
received but once again there is some 

hope of a more favourable solution to the 
problems involved.
CORRESPONDENCE :
A letter was received from Mr. Steve 
Keeney, Customer liaison Project 
manager for CE Electric UK. He can be 
contacted on 0845 3370151 during 
severe weather or other major incidents. 
NEXT MEETING : The next Parish 
Council meeting is on the 8th September.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

REETH COMMUNITY 
ORCHARD

The Orchard Group holds 
its Annual Apple Picking 
D a y  o n  S a t u r d a y 
September 27th from 

2pm. We welcome all ages to help pick, 
sort and store our bumper crop. 
In due course these apples will be juiced, 
jammed, baked in pies or sold to the 
public to earn revenue for the Orchard. 
We usually have a very sociable 
afternoon with drinks and biscuits and 
impromptu entertainment form young 
helpers.
You will be able to buy our healthy 
unsprayed produce at Apple Day 2008 on 
October 24th when there will be 
tastings, advice and children’s games.

HOUSEKEEPING STAFF 
REQUIRED 

for busy 
Country House Hotel  in Reeth. 

5 mornings a week 10am  - 2pm daily.
Good rates of pay and conditions.
Also require washing up staff for 
evening duties. For further details 
Phone Derek or Paul 01748 884292
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WHEELIE BINS
Ed. :  A lot of anger has been 
generated through the introduction of 
the new waste collection system. We 
have received many calls and comments 
since the editorial on the subject in the 
July issue. Last month’s letter generated 
even more communications and in view of 
the forthcoming Public Meeting I thought 
it only right that the received letters be 
printed . I start with a response from 
the national Parks to an enquiry by one 
of our readers. 
WHEEL I thought you might be interested 
in seeing the response I received from the 
Parks Authority regarding complaints I 
made to their apparent lack of response 
over the introduction of Wheelie Bin 
collections in National Park by RDC. I did 
not necessarily intend it for inclusion in 
the Gazette but thought it might be of use 
to you as I know that there is a lot of ill 
feeling about this matter.     B Pearson
Reply as follows;
Thank you for your recent email on the 
above matter. You won’t be surprised to 
hear it’s not the first piece of 
correspondence we have received on the 
subject. In simple terms, the reason the 
Authority has not commented in public on 
the matter is twofold. First, we have not 
yet adopted a position on the issue (I’ll 
return to this in a moment). Second, we 
have no powers or authority to ‘force’ 

Richmondshire DC to change their 
approach. The issue was raised at a 
meeting of the National Park Authority in 
May. Even at this very early juncture a 
number of problems were evident. Most 
concerned the difficulty that some 
residents were facing in complying with the 
new system, but the impact of unsightly 
bins on the ‘landscape’ was also highlighted. 
Members resolved to keep a watching brief 
and re-visit the issue at our September 
meeting when, hopefully, the teething 
problems had died down. We still intend to 
do this and I have written to the Chief 
Executive at Richmondshire DC to 
highlight these problems and our proposed 
action. Our position can only be one of 
trying to influence what goes on at 
Richmondshire. This is a District Council 
issue. They are the waste collection 
authority, and they have specific powers to 
direct people as to where to leave their 
waste for collection. These powers are 
contained in section 46 of the 
Environmental Protection Act. Your point 
about bins being left out is an interesting 
one. As I understand it this is unlawful if 
they are left for more than 24 hours, 
which would put RDC in the unenviable 
position of not only introducing a ‘difficult’ 
system of waste collection, but also taking 
action (presumably because of complaints 
from other residents or possibly the 
National Park Authority) against those who 
did not replace their bins!  As I’m sure you 
will appreciate, I’m really looking forward 
to consideration of this matter at our 
September meeting!  Yours sincerely

DAVID BUTTERWORTH 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE
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Dear Editor, In reply to Janet Reynolds 
letter in the August edition of the Reeth 
Gazette, which claims we have a ‘not in 
my back yard’ approach to this new waste 
collection system, I feel Ms Reynolds is 
completely missing the point. It is mainly 
due to the impracticalities, waste of 
resources and lack of communication 
from the Richmondshire District Council 
that some of us are so outraged. We all 
know we need to recycle and the majority 
of us do already hence the recycling 
points are nearly  always full and we 
rarely had a full ‘normal’ sized bin come 
the day of collection before this new 
system, let alone a full great big grey 
wheelie bin with this new one. It’s easy to 
recycle less for those that can’t be 
bothered to separate their waste with all 
that space in the grey bin for rubbish.  
When we first moved to Thwaite in May 
last year, we asked Richmondshire 
District Council for one of these 
recycling boxes, it never came. We ended 
up buying a plastic storage box from 
Leyburn market instead and took it to 
Muker or Keld when it became full. No 
problem whatsoever.     Having read the 
latest ‘wheelie bin’ article in the 
Darlington and Stockton Times, Friday 
15th August 2008;  “Bin men face 
‘aggressive abuse’ over new system”,  I 
cannot believe Sean Little is still patting 
themselves on the back by quoting us 
recycling figures and targets. This is not 
just a numbers game. If private 
companies treated their customers this 
way they would have gone into liquidation 
by now. Why is it that we, the consumers 
are ignored? Because we have no choice 

but to pay our council tax - which is 
currently being wasted on unnecessary 
bins and wagons. When will the council 
realise that one size does not fit all? 
What may work in a town does not work 
in the remote areas of the Dales. We are 
the ones that live here, surely we would 
be able to advise best on what will and 
will not work?!  The fact the council did 
not inform us or even seek opinions from 
residents before forcing this scheme 
upon us just defies belief.  Considering 
the Richmondshire District Council were 
one of the last to review their waste 
collection system to meet recycling 
targets; you would have thought they 
would have learnt from the mistakes and 
successes of other councils before 
copying them all to the letter.  In the 
afore-mentioned news item, Mr Sean 
Little quotes that “only �45.45 out of 
our annual council tax goes on waste 
collections”. This I find very hard to 
believe considering earlier this month the 
BBC News website featured an article 
“Police to put lid on bin thefts” (4th

August 2008) which stated each bin 
theft costs taxpayers �35.  Well we’ve 
been given two of these bins (so that 
must be �70), which we don’t even need 
as, firstly, we don’t even have a garden, 
so there’s no need for a garden waste 
bin. We are not alone in this, and the 
council could have saved themselves a lot 
of money if they’d asked residents 
whether they required these green bins 
or not.  Secondly, we already had a 
smaller less conspicuous black plastic 
dustbin which was perfectly adequate 
and easy to hide from the road. We 
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barely have room for a plant pot let alone 
two huge bins, a box and a bag – plus our 
original bin, which in light of the new 
system forced upon us should have been 
taken away and disposed of by the council. 
So, we are now a village of bins – old and 
new.  The pretty village of Thwaite, like 
many others in these areas is just full of 
huge lumps of plastic, with no ‘gardens’ or 
‘driveways’ to hide them in. Not only that, 
but of course we have new bigger wagons 
(How much did these cost?) which cannot 
reach anywhere other than houses on ‘main 
roads’. Consequently, some residents have 
to wheel bins a mile or so through 
countless farm gates and over cattle grids 
to their nearest collection point. The costs 
must also increase with this new system as 
additional collections are introduced.  The 
council now sends a wagon every Tuesday 
for ‘commercial’ waste, and one on a Friday 
for alternative household and recyclable 
collections.  ‘Commercial waste’ bins in 
Thwaite are for the occupants of the 
holiday cottages, that is to say they 
contain your  normal everyday household 
waste that you or I would produce  - but is 
not recycled.  Out of 32 houses in Thwaite, 
only nine are permanently occupied with a 
Friday collection. That’s a lot of household 
waste, collected on a different day that is 
not recycled at all. This to me seems to be 
totting up to a bit more than �45.45. In 
addition to the new system, we have the 
‘recycling points’ in Muker and Keld left 
from the old system – are these still going 
to remain? Regardless, there must be 
costs for the upkeep and disposal from 
those too. We were used to and happy to 
take our recyclables there as and when 

they piled up at home. Surely it would have 
been cheaper and easier to add a couple 
more bins for ‘non recyclable household 
waste’ at these areas and then we just 
take all our rubbish to these places, one 
collection from a single point in each 
village. Simple. No bins littered outside 
every single household, lining the idyllic 
roads of the dales. My husband and I 
recently went to France whereby they do 
just that. They have ‘waste disposal points’ 
where local residents take all their waste, 
they have different coloured bags for 
different recyclables to match 
corresponding bins.  Although this may be 
difficult for those who are elderly or do 
not have their own transport to take their 
refuse, there may well be a solution to that 
problem if we all communicated and shared 
thoughts and ideas properly.  I’m surprised 
the Yorkshire Dales National Parks have 
not had something to say about all these 
wheelie bins scattered amongst the 
‘picturesque’ Dales. Surely we need planning 
permission for these permanent obtrusive 
objects? One of our local residents had 
the National Parks authority contact them 
to request they remove piles of firewood 
from the front of their house. It’s strange 
therefore that they’ve not been asked to 
move their two council imposed wheelie 
bins too – although where exactly they’d 
put them instead I do not know. By liaising 
with the local communities and the 
National Parks; surely the council would get 
a more positive and favourable result that 
would prove to be more cost effective and 
hit their all important ‘targets’.  The East 
Riding of Yorkshire Council is a brilliant 
example of this, with good communication 
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with residents. They have sought public 
opinion and ideas, have given them options 
and are still communicating with their 
residents after the new system has been 
introduced for feedback. (see http://
www.eastriding.gov.uk/target45/news/03-
06-08.html) As for the second half of 
Sean Little’s statement “I call that a very 
good service”; Mr Little must have his 
head in the clouds. How many complaints 
exactly have they had? At last count it 
was well over 500 – and that’s only a 
handful who have actually made the time 
to send in a complaint, there are an awful 
lot more of us in uproar but just do not 
have the time or the energy to bother –
why? Because many believe there is no 
point, it appears we live in a dictatorship 
not a democracy. What difference will a 
letter make? Has Sean Little been to 
‘Litherskew’ where residents have a 3 mile 
round trip to take their bins for collection. 
What about up Skeugh Head Lane, Angram 
in Swaledale? Or the road to Ramps Holme 
Farm from Gunnerside?  Probably not – due 
to ‘health and safety’ reasons.  The next 
set of gale force winds we get, no doubt 
we will have these wheelie bins and boxes 
blowing off the hills and rolling down into 
the river Swale.  Good riddance I say, I 
hope they find themselves piled up outside 
the council offices. The whole system for 
the upper Dales is absolutely balmy. Only 
someone sat behind a desk in a town office 
would impose such a system. It’s the same 
old story from any form of council or 
government: “We know best”. Like hell you 
do! Emily Abbey
Dear Sir I have read Janet Reynolds 
article re wheelibins. If she is a member 

of the Friends of the Earth, then it puts 
me off having anything to do with them. 
She is missing the whole point. Most of us 
have nothing against recycling, we know it 
has to be done.In fact Janet has been 
doing it for over 20 years she tells us, 
presumably WITHOUT a wheeliebin. 
She tells us to put the bins out on 
collection day and "then hide them away". 
She must be fortunate and have 
somewhere to hide them. She only has to 
look at the many villages in the Dales to 
realise that there are a lot of cottages 
without a back entrance and a very small 
front garden. Do these people bring the 
bin through the house or leave them in the 
front garden? We are fortunate to live in 
a conservation area, and to conserve the 
beauty of the National Park. Now it is a 
beauty blighted by the sight of large 
wheelibins in front of beautiful cottages. 
Only emptied once every two weeks which 
only puts salt in the wound. Progress, no 
way.
What makes it even worse, is that many 
bins are blocking the footpaths for many 
hours, forcing people to walk on the roads. 
This includes pushchairs and wheelchairs 
of course. We are told by the Council that 
they are insured for any injury or death 
that might occur when people have to do 
this. I feel sure that this really puts 
peoples minds at rest.
In Spain, they now recycle. Their 
communal bins, often put below ground 
level, are emptied EVERY DAY. It's time 
the people of this Country stop moaning to 
each other about the problem of these 
unsightly bins, and get together and do 
something about it.   Grahame Hall                                                                             

www.eastriding.gov.uk/target45/news/03
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Dear Sir,
I wish to respond to the letter from 
Janet Reynolds in the August edition 
of The Gazette. Janet seems to have 
completely missed the point that was 
being made in the June editorial. The 
main argument that most people in the 
dales have with R.D.C's newly imposed 
waste and recycling scheme, is not with 
the recycling element of the policy, they 
are aggrieved at the unfair reduction in 
the household waste collection service. 
Is she aware that many people in outlying 
areas have lost their collection service 
altogether, and are expected to take 
their household waste to the nearest 
waste collection depots i.e. Leyburn or 
Richmond? These people pay their council 
taxes just the same as other residents 
of the dale, but are expected to accept a 
reduction in services, while paying for 
the privilege.
As for R.D.C's attitude to genuine 
concerns aired by residents, it has been 
a public relations disaster, and to quote 
a well used local expression, "that one of 
the only good services provided by R.D.C. 
was our bin collections", and now even 
that has gone.
I take the point that we need to reduce 
landfill, but however much we recycle 
there will always be some household 
rubbish to be removed from our homes 
and surely our local council have a 
statutory obligation to its residents to 
do just that. I have had discussions with 
members of R.D.C and officers of the 
Waste and Street Scene Dept., about 
why some residents can no longer expect 
to have refuse collected from their 

homes, the reply is that it is too costly. 
These costs should have been factored 
into the scheme from the beginning, 
providing a fair system for all the 
residents of Richmondshire. Instead we 
are left with a policy which could be seen 
as discriminatory.
So while you are taking the moral high 
ground Janet, please spare a thought for 
a minority of ratepayers, who get neither 
housho ld  waste  or recyc li ng 
collected. As for contacting Friends of 
the Earth, I am sure that they would be 
greatly concerned by the enormous 
carbon footprint being left by all the 
extra, unnecessary vehicles which are 
trundling up and down the dales, to say 
nothing of the visual impact of wheelie 
bin on this beautiful landscape. 
Bob Gale

THE UPPER DALES 
MOBILE SKIP SERVICE

Operating between 
9.00am  - 1.00pm 

on 
Saturday September 20th 

at Muker Car Park 
and on 

Saturday November 15th
on Reeth Village Green.

All domestic refuse including 
large items accepted. 

No bulk trade waste please.
Full recycling facilities 

including green waste and 
plastics.
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Dear Editor  This discussion on wheelie 
bins is going to rumble on for a very long 
time, but I feel that I must add to this.   
In your last issue of the Gazette it was 
stated, it is possible that we are not 
doing our bit for the re-cycling. We 
know that the landfill sites will be full in 
a few years (or so the government tell 
us). But to state, put the bins out on 
collection day and hide them away for 

the rest of the time is absolute rubbish 
(forgive the pun), That is OK if you have 
somewhere to hide them, we are not all 
fortunate enough to live in a property 
where this is possible.   We are all very 
well aware that it is Our Rubbish. We 
have also been recycling for a lot longer 
than 20 years.   As for garden waste, of 
course most of us are fortunate to have 
some sort of garden, but not the ability 
to deal with composting, it has to be 
remembered that some of us are not as 
young as we used to be and also we are 
not as fit.   We are aware there is no 
going back as far as wheelie bins are 
concerned but your reader has to 
appreciate, as I have stated that some 
of us have very little place to store 
them and some of us have physical 
disabilities preventing us from doing so. 
Perhaps your reader would like to 
enlighten us as to how we contact 
Friends of the Earth without increasing 
our carbon footprint, if we write we are 
putting more work onto Royal Mail, 
therefore using fuel, if we use the 
internet, we are using more electricity 
which we have been asked to cut down 
on, due to the fact that some of the 
electricity is produced by burning coaL   
Also we are not all in the position to 
afford the increase in the cost of 
electricity. As for the fact that wheelie 
bins have been used in and around our 
towns, all credit to the residents who 
use them, but I don’t know whether your 
reader is aware that some councils do not 
supply them, but residents have to 
purchase them.    Lynne Single

ST. MARY’S  CHURCH
ARKENGARTHDALE
Window Appeal

The following fundraising events will 
be held in Arkengarthdale Church :

September 5th Cheese and Wine Party with Silent 
Auction at Fremington Sunday School, 7.30pm
September 12th An Evening with Colin Alderson
in Christ Church Hall, Harrogate Arrival from 
6.30pm, meal at 7.30pm. Tickets �20 incl. Wine  
Contact Lee on 884748.
September 13th/14th Heritage Weekend. Visual 
expressions of our Faith. St. Mary’s Church open 
both days from 10am to 4pm
September 28th Harvest Festival with the children 
of Arkengarthdale School 11.15 am
September 29th Auction of Harvest Produce 7pm 
in Church.

Details on above events from Ann on 884652
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‘WHEELIE BIN MEETING’
An Open Public Meeting,  

is to be held on all aspects of 
Wheelie Bins and Waste 

Collection at
THE BUCK HOTEL, REETH

WEDNESDAY 
10TH SEPTEMBER 

7.00PM
This meeting is organised and 

chaired by the Business 
Association who have invited 

a number of councillors, 
members of RDC, NYCC 
and the National Parks.

Please come and air your views
so that the service can be made 
more user friendly  to suit our 

needs.
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Dear Sir, 
I recently passed through your beautiful 
District on a Coast to Coast Charity 
event for Marie Curie. I was pushing a 
bike trailer and with two Border Collies 
in tow (the third one Meg was throwing a 
‘sicky’ and had decided she would rather 
stay with Mrs. Janet Atkinson and 
daughter Rebecca and dad at East 
Applegarth Farm, Westfields, a good 
choice. The pavement of Catterick 
proving a little too harsh on her pads. If 
only I stuck to more off road terrain, 
though we did a lot of road work from 
Marske to Low Row, then through to 
Gunneride with some lovely fields as far 
as Muker, to return to tarmac up to Keld 
and then on to Kirby Stephen.
In Reeth at the Black Bull food and fine 
ale along with a lovely welcome from the 
staff was enjoyed . While I was on my 
Tin shaking Mission, I came across a man 
with what I said was too much change 
and if he needed to lighten his load he 
could place it in my tin. He contributed 
as did others, and we moved on. Imagine 
the surprise to both of us later that 
night when knocking on a door to find out 
about a bed in a Bunk barn, the man with 
change in the pub comes to the door. No 
problem, but no keys, so off he goes to 
get dad. On return I learn of their 
recent loss. Mr. Clarkson, spoke well of 
my two dogs Robbie and Badie. We were 

then left to get some much needed sleep. 
Next morning we left after good wishes 
of success and farewells from Mr. 
Clarkson. This was another good yet 
poignant stay on the journey. Then on 
Tuesday 29th, I pick up your Gazette 
and read about ‘Nana Shirls’ and this 
prompted me to send you these few lines. 
I would like to thank the lads for the 
time they took to sort out our overnight 
stay at such short notice and so late at 
night. I would also like to thank all the 
residents of Swaledale for the 
encouragement they gave, the Coffee 
Shop at Gunnerside and the locals on the 
street and the local shop in Muker.
Thwaite looked grand. I would also like to 
thank Mr. Django Kiss for his eggs, the 
barman at the old Youth Hostel in Keld, 
for the nice chat with Doreen 
Whitehead and the Campsite at Park 
Lodge.
There was no chance of doing Nine 
Standards Rig, not with my trailer plus 
the cloud down and very wet. So it was 
road work all the way eventually coming 
to the Cumbrian boundary where I have 
to say I felt rather sad at leaving my 
native land, though should I get the 
chance I would return to live. Peace and 
love form an absent Yorkshire Lad  -
D. Smith

Hardwood Logs, delivered to 
your door. Ring Gary 
on 884291 or 884881

DEADLINE FOR OCTOBER ISSUE 
15th SEPTEMBER
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PROGRAMME for JULY  2008
THURS - SAT.    4TH  - 6TH  SEPTEMBER

AT  5PM & 8PM
MAMMA MIA (PG)

Amanda Seyfried, Dominic Cooper Meryl Streep, Pierce 
Brosnan, Colin Firth, Julie Walters & Skellan Skarsgard 
star in this film based on the hit musical of the same name 
with the songs  of ABBA

THURSDAY 11TH - 13TH SEPTEMBER  
AT 5PM & 8PM

FEMALE AGENTS (15)
Set in Spring 1944 and on the eve of the Normandy 
landings Female Agents features Louise (Sophie Marceau) 
and an all female commando unit that she has picked to 
parachute into occupied France on a dangerous rescue 
mission to free a British spy who has information crucial to 
the success of the D-Day operation. 

THURS – SAT.  18TH – 20TH  SEPTEMBER
AT 5PM & 8PM
WALL. E  (U)

For the last 700 years a lone robot by the name of Wall.E 
(Ben Burtt) has been clearing up all the rubbish left behind 
when mankind leave earth for life in space. However, his 
world is about to alter radically when an unexpected visitor 
arrives on earth and he ends up going on the adventure of a 
lifetime. 

THURS - SAT  25TH  - 27TH SEPTEMBER
AT 5PM & 8PM

THE EDGE OF LOVE  (15)
The true story of Welsh poet Dylan Thomas (Matthew 
Rhys) as told through the lives of two feisty free-spirited 
women - Dylan's childhood sweetheart Vera Phillips 
(Keira Knightley), and his wife Caitlin Thomas (Sienna 
Miller). Both loved by Dylan, the complicated 
relationships that developed with each influenced his life 
and poetry. Scripted by Knightley’s mother Sharman 
Macdonald, the film reflects Sharman’s passion for 
Thomas’s words but tells us little about the poet. 

THURS  - SAT 2ND - 4TH OCTOBER 
AT 5PM & 8PM

MONGOL. THE RISE OF GENGHIS KHAN (15)
Nominated for this year’s best foreign language film Oscar 
and planned as a part of a trilogy, the film is set against the 
stunning backdrop of Kazakstan and China. We are taken 
on a journey with Temudgin (Asano Tadanobu) as he goes 
from a young slave to one of the greatest warrior leaders 
the world has ever known - Genghis Khan. The nine year 
old Temudgin in this epic tale is played by Odnyan 
Odsuren. The main language for the film is Mongolian 
with English subtitles. 

Bookings times : please telephone between 
5pm & 7pm or 8pm & 10pm  Thursday to Saturday

Tickets  - Adults �5 Children Under 16  �4
www.picturehouseleyburn.org

THE PICTURE HOUSE
Railway Street, Leyburn, DL6 5EH

Tel: 01969 624488
Email: info@picturehouseleyburn.org

S. J. R. Plumbing Services
For all your domestic plumbing

Requirements at very competitive rates,
Please call Stuart on: 01748 884036

THE OLD TEMPERANCE 
BOOKSHOP

Reeth, Richmond, DL11 6TE
Tel. 01748  884185

Christian Books, Cards & Crafts  

Beside the village 
green  in Reeth , the

‘Capital of Swaledale’,
50 yards up from 
Reeth Evangelical 

Congregational Church

“We sell  National Book Tokens”

Opening times :
1.30pm  - 4.00pm  Mon., Thurs., Sat. 
10.30am  - 4.00pm Fri. (Market Day)

TO LET
Pleasant flat to let 

Above Swaledale Woollens.
Unfurnished.

One bedroom - sitting room -
fitted kitchen - bathroom and 

office/storeroom.
Tel:- 01748 886251.

Modern Static Holiday Home
To let Saturday to Saturday

Superb position 
(beside the River Swale)

Private site on farm, 
walking distance to Reeth Grinton,

Good parking area,
enclosed site with all mod cons.

For details please ring  
01748 884544

www.picturehouseleyburn.org


32 REETH AND DISTRICT GAZETTE

Delightful 2 bedroomed holiday cottage
to let in Grinton

(available April to October)
Contact us for an illustrated brochure:

info@colmanscottages.com
Mr and Mrs N A Colman

C. J. BEESTON
Chartered Accountant

Personal Taxation Accounts -
Payroll/VAT

The Laurels, Reeth.
Tel. & Fax : 01748 - 884535

SHOUBRIDGE ELECTRICAL
Dave Shoubridge

Mobile : 07976 443380
Home : 01748 836184

All electrical work
Domestic  -

Commercial and Industrial
PAT Testing/Alarms

Part P Registered
Email : 
david @davidshoubridge.wanadoo.co.uk

LOOKING FOR A WINDOW 
CLEANER?

Then contact Will Eves’
Window Cleaning Services
REGULAR & RELIABLE

FIRST CLASS SERVICE
ALL AREAS OF THE DALES COVERED

Phone 01833-637936
or 07732987553

All aspects of building work
Restoration and Conversions

•New Builds•Extensions•Alterations
•Insurance Work

•Guaranteed Woodworm 
Timber Treatments

•Pointing
•Dry Lining Plastering & Rendering

Quality workmanship 
by experienced tradesmen
Contact John Baker

Tel 01969 650860 
Mob: 07813 708254

01748 884245

CREATIVE DESIGN IN FLOWERS
LUCY HUTTON SMITH  NDSF AIFD

Tel. 01748 829627 Mobile: 07958 957285
EMAIL : lucysmith@tiscali.co.uk

Www.lucyhuttonsmith.com
Professional Wedding Floristry
Unique designs created for that special day, also available  
Bespoke tiaras and flower jewellery for something really 
different.
Corporate flowers
Contemporary displays to enhance the working 
environment  - use flowers to create a colourful feature in 
your office, restaurant, B& B, Hotel
Parties and Events
Flowers to give your party a great atmosphere  - themes 
and seasonal flowers are a speciality.
Demonstrations, training and workshops
Please call for details

Over 20 years experience
National Diploma Holder Society of Florists &

The American Institute of Floral Design
Winner of floristry designs at the 

Harrogate Flower Show & National Floristry Events

Freelance Florist based in Swaledale
Please call to discuss your requirements

Www.lucyhuttonsmith.com
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RIDING CENTRE
i n  the  Yor ks hi r e  Dal e s

Stunning rides over the moors

Short treks or trail rides

Lessons in the arena

BET qualified

BHSAI Instruction available DON’T FORGET THE DEADLINE FOR 
OCTOBER  - 15TH SEPTEMBER  
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Discover our treasury of beautiful cottages, all found 

within the breathtaking Yorkshire Dales.   Well-

equipped, stylish and individual, our cottages offer 

holidaymakers great value for money and we’re proud 

to play our part in making many memorable holidays!

Owners too receive a highly responsive, flexible and 

local service: we offer our cottage owners a range of 

bespoke maintenance services, tailored to your 

individual needs. We can provide caretaking (as a 

stand-alone service) and cleaning, through to taking 

care of everything from booking, spring-cleaning, 

redecoration, troubleshooting, gardening and 

replacement of white goods - offering you superb 

service and complete peace of mind.  We always need 

new cottages to add to our charming collection of 

lovely homes, so please feel free to get in touch and 

find out what we can offer you!

Call Judith on 01748 886366
www.catholecottages.com

judith@catholecottages.com

physio@reeth
marie brookes

chartered physiotherapist
aches & pains in joints and muscles

back or neck pain
arthritis

sports injuries
exercise programmes

post-operative rehabilitation
poor mobility

consulting rooms at Reeth Surgery 
home visits available

Tel: 01748 886921 or 
07967 732290

www.physioatreeth.com

Home Cooked Food served daily
in our bar or restaurant

Sunday Lunches

Daily Specials

A selection of local Cask Ales 
always available

Telephone 01748-884210 for bookings

ICE  CREAM PARLOUR
Situated on Reeth Green

01748  - 884929

www.catholecottages.com
www.physioatreeth.com
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Cambridge House
Countryside Guest House 

Arkengarthdale Road
Reeth

North Yorkshire 
DL11 6QX

Four Star Silver Award

Renovated to a high standard
All en-suite rooms have

spectacular views
Warm welcome assured

Special long stay / winter rates 
Please call in or phone Les or

Sandra for a brochure
01748 884633

www.cambridge-house-reeth.co.uk

A Warm & Friendly Service Awaits
You at….
THE

‘TOP SHOP’
Reeth’s Hairdressing Salon
offering a high standard of

UNISEX  Hairdressing

GIFT VOUCHERS
at a price to suit you

Various prices.

Closing Times 
All day Wednesday
Half Day Saturday

The ‘TOP SHOP’
Arkengarthdale Road, Reeth

( Opposite Reeth Garage)

TEL.  01748 884627

CRITCHLEY HALL Solicitors
at

Hudson House Reeth
Critchley Hall Solicitors are pleased to bring 
the provision of legal services to the local people 
of Swaledale and Arkengarthdale by using the 
facilities provided at Hudson House.

Please telephone 01969 625526 
for an appointment

 Residential property
 Home information packs
 Farms and common land
 Land Registration

 Wills
 The Elderly Client
Family Divorce & Separation
Critchley Hall Solicitors of The Office Golden 
Lion Yard Leyburn North Yorkshire DL8 5AS

www.chsolicitors.co.uk
Critchley Hall Solicitors are regulated by the 

Solicitors Regulation Authority

2DALES AFTER SCHOOL CLUB
Open to all children of primary 

school age and not just for
children of working parents.
Available every week day 
(except Wednesdays).

Children collected from school, 
dance ‘drop offs’ also available 

upon request.
Two fully qualified staff; 

CRB checked.
Come along for fun, 

socialising and lots of activities…
For prices and bookings please 
contact: Bob Fairbrother on 
884323, 07971440565 or by 

e-mail: 
bob_fairbrother@hotmail.com.

www.cambridge-house-reeth.co.uk
www.chsolicitors.co.uk
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THE BURGOYNE HOTEL
REETH

Eight Luxurious Bedrooms
With Views Over Swaledale
Dinner served at 8pm each

Evening, menu changes daily.
Parties up to 35 catered for.

Contact
Telephone  01748 884292

THE REETH TEA DANCE
Thursday 18th September
in the Reeth Memorial 

Hall. There will be 50/50 
dancing with live music from 

the  Mike Rose Band. All are welcome 
and admission is just �2,including light 
refreshments. 

R. & W. GIBSON & 
SON Ltd.

CERAMIC WALL 
&  FLOOR TILERS

SHOWROOM NOW OPEN
Monday - Friday  
9.00 am - 4.30pm

Saturday 10 am - 1 pm
(or by appointment)
At Borough Road, 

Gallowfields Trading Estate
DL10 4SX

Tel. 01748 - 822682 (Home)
Tel. 01748 - 821909 

(Showroom)
“We cover the Dales”

Dear Mr Lundberg, Having enjoyed our recent 
holiday in and around Reeth, and also enjoyed 
reading the priceless Gazette, I thought I 
would send you this poem, for possible 
inclusion. It was prompted by a visit to 
Wainwath (Wain Wath?) Falls, the title coming 
from my 2� year old son's description.

'Big Water'
Are you a picture of the power of God?

A picture that confirms and 
confounds random chance,

A spa bath, a turmoil of rolling foam?

Is there stardust in the water
that creates unplumbed, peaty red depths;

That flows through agriculture, 
tourism and history?

And who am I but a toddler, 
your tributary beck

splashing an enthusiastic but small contribution 
into this Big Water.

Keep up the good work.                 David Slater

The Reeth and District Gazette is published 
free every month, courtesy of our 

advertisers and volunteer team. Please 
support our loyal advertisers and so ensure 

the future of the Gazette.

EAST WITTON MALE VOICE CHOIR
In REETH METHODIST CHURCH
On Thursday 25th September 2008

At 7.30pm
Tickets �5. Further details ring 884845 
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skeltonstudio
DESIGN        COLOUR         FABRICS    

Specialising in soft furnishings
Curtains & window treatments
T 01748 821107/M 07710 692 809  

heather@skeltonhall.fsnet.co.uk

G E BROWN & SON 
Building Contractors

UPVC Doors - Windows
& Conservatories Approved 

Agent for Damp Proof Course
& Timber Treatment

Specialist Joinery Work
Sliding Sash Casement Windows

Works carried out by 
qualified craftsmen

The Old Mill, Low Row.
Tel: 01748 886356 
Fax: 01748 886026

gebrownson@f2s.com

ELECSA Free  Estimates Part P Approved

IAN HALL  ELECTRICAL SERVICES
Complete design, installation, maintenance and repair service of

Domestic, Agricultural and Commercial
Inspection, Testing and Certification
PAT - Portable Appliance Testing

01748 884462 or  07739 585311
HALLhlly@aol.com          

JIB registered    &     Member of the Institute of Electrical Engineers

Superb Holiday Cottage
ARKENGARTHDALE

Quiet and private location with
excellent views

Sleeps six  - centrally heated - Modernised
& equipped to an extremely high standard

Available all year PLUS
Low season mini  - breaks

Mrs. G. Stones  01748  884360

COMPUTER 
SUPPORT
in YOUR HOME

Is your computer running slow ?  
Do you want to get more out of your computer ?
My services include:-

virus removal,
hardware and software troubleshooting;

software installation.
Backups ; software training;  broadband issues

and many more besides
I give professional and friendly advice.

Very reasonable rates.      Rapid response guaranteed
Please call me :      Pia Haley on 01748- 886804.

JOINER, 
CABINET MAKER 

AND  CARPENTER.
TIME SERVED 
CRAFTSMAN.

ALL WOODWORK 
UNDERTAKEN AND NO JOB 

WILL BE 
TOO SMALL.
TELEPHONE: 

TONY 01969 640678.
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Kim and Richard 
Atkinson

WELCOME  YOU
TO

The oldest Inn in Reeth

Quality accommodation

Excellent food

(very popular Sunday Carvery)

A fine selection of  
Real Ales and Wines

And a warm welcome
Tel. 01748  884213
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D. J. OLNEY
Painter and 
Decorator
Interior & 
Exterior

call
01748 884065  or
07 801 026 006

STORAGING / GARAGING 
AVAILABLE.

Long Term  NOT Day to Day
Telephone 01748  884611
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Order online:  www.bayford.co.uk

HEATING OIL – KEROSENE/ GAS OIL

SIGNALMAN - AUTOMATIC OIL MONITORING

BAYFORD PAYMENT PLAN

TANKS & BOILER SERVICING 

FRIENDLY LOCAL SERVICE SINCE 1922

For all your oil requirements for homes, 
business and agriculture

CALL THE SALES TEAM NOW ON

01609 771 771

Supporting the community of Reeth 

REETH
Your Local

Newsagent  - Off Licence   
and Tobacconist

Fresh sandwiches made daily

Original Swaledale Ice Cream  
(try one of our tantalising flavours or 
delicious sorbets  - all made on the 

premises) Take Away Tubs available

Giftware for all occasions

Greetings Cards, Post Cards, Maps and 
Books, Games, Toys, Milk and 
many other household items.

Regulation Ballet Wear and Accessories

Agents for Dry Cleaning

Orders now taken for H. Taylor
Butchers, Darlington

for pies and fresh meat 
(orders to be in by 1.30pm Thursday 

for delivery on Friday) 

Tel. 01748  884291   

01765  688078

MO WALLIS  - GLASS SCULPTURE
STAINED GLASS WORKSHOPS

Mo Wallis is holding a series of
two  - day glass workshops at

UNIT 9 DALES CENTRE REETH  
On the following dates

Sat 13th  Sun 14th Sept
Sat 11th  Sun 12th Oct
Sat 15th  Sun 16th Nov

All workshops from 10.30am-3.30pmIf 
you are interested in the workshops 

please ring 01748884333 or call at the 
studio for details. The classes are 

limited to 6 per Session on a first come 
first served basis.

COME LEARN A SKILL AND 
MAKE FRIENDS.

www.bayford.co.uk
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HARKERSHARKERS COACHESCOACHES
LEAHOLME COTTAGE, REETH, 

RICHMOND,
NORTH YORKSHIRE,DL11 6SF.

TELEPHONE 01748 884533
harkerscoaches@aol.com

WHEELCHAIR ACCESSIBLE MINI BUS.
MINI BUSES 7  TO 24 SEATERS

PRIVATE HIRE.
ARKENGARTHDALE SERVICE

WE HAVE A SERVICE TO CONNECT 
WITH THE

SERVICE BUS AT REETH
PLEASE RING BY 6/OCLOCK THE  NIGHT BEFORE

TO USE THIS SERVICE
TRANSPORT FOR AIRPORTS AND 

TRAIN STATIONS
FREE QUOTATIONS GIVEN

PROPRIETORS .M.M&F.M.TERRY
WE NOW TAKE THE TRAVEL 

VOUCHERS
SUPPLIED BY RICHMONDSHIRE  DISTRICT 

Blaeberry 
Cottage

Grinton,Reeth, 
Swale dale

North Yorkshire
www.blaeberry.co.uk

Spacious family cottage, sleeps 5.
Ideal for walking in the dales.
Open fire. Stunning views.

Pretty Garden 
Tel. Mrs. Hudson for further details:  

01279 654115  or
E– mail: brh@bsc.biblio.net

ome Plumbing &
Heating Services

Oil Installers

128040
Natural Gas & 

L.P.G.

Regd.
Un-vented 
Hot water
Installer

Tel/Fax 01969 667 958

Mobile 07958 587 198

Reliable & Professional Service

• All types of heating systems designed and
installed including under-floor heating.
• Gas fires including surrounds installed.

• Service and Repairs carried out on all Gas
appliances.

• Landlord safety certificates.

• Oil heating systems designed and installed
including new upgrades.

• Oil tank installations carried out.
• New Energy efficient Boilers 

• Service and Repairs.

• Complete Plumbing service offered including: 
Bathroom suites • New Showers

Hot water cylinders • Immersion heaters            
Washing machines • Water storage tanks
• Un-vented hot water cylinders installed.

•All Repairs carried out.

www.blaeberry.co.uk
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KILLSECT/RODENTKILL
PEST CONTROL & WILDLIFE MANAGEMENT

Richard Baker
Insecticide and Pesticide Applications, Guaranteed Woodworm Timber Treatment, 

Damp Proofing
Rabbit netting, Bird Proofing, Supplier of UVL Flykiller Units,

Fly screens/doors/curtains etc.
Please call

Richard Baker 01748-884178
Mobile: 07866-200687

THE SCHOOL HOUSE
REETH

The House on the Hill

Bed and Breakfast
Totally renovated

Stunning views
Beautiful en-suite rooms
“Outstanding hospitality”

Peter and Janice Freedman 
look forward to welcoming you.

Tel:  01748 884284
Email:  info@theschoolhouse-reeth.com

All items for the Reeth and 
District Gazette may be left at 

Reeth Post Office.

If you miss your Gazette 
you can now read it 

on line.
Do check it out  - go to
Www.2dales.co.uk

Www.2dales.co.uk
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PATRICIA
DAIRY COTTAGE,  LOW ROW

Experienced in both Men’s and Ladies 
sewing alterations. 

Most sewing tasks undertaken
‘Will come to you’ 

01748 886905

Blenkiron & 
Son

Building & Joinery
Contractor
Specialists in 
restoration & 

renovation of Dales 
properties, roof repairs 
to complete re  - roofs, 
stonework, extensions, 

plastering & all 
ancillary works 
undertaken by 
qualified local 

craftsmen.
Orton Works, Reeth
Tel. 01748 884236

Serving the dales 
since 1911

Ghyllfoot
AND

PENNY
FARTHING
TEAROOM

AND 
LICENSED           

Restaurant
Gunnerside

OPEN DAILY (except Tuesdays)  
BISTRO NIGHTS 

Wednesday & Saturday
Traditional Sunday Lunches

Booking advisable 
Tel. 01748 886239
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DORANT
BRIDGE GARAGE NEWGATE GARAGE 

REETH   BARNARD  CASTLE  
01748  884245 01833  630620

SALES 
SERVICING 

and
M.O.T’ S

Www.dorant4x4.co.uk

JAMES  PEACOCK
Approved Coal  & Fuel Merchants

Speedy & reliable deliveries of Solid 
Fuels & Oils throughout the 

Swaledale &  Arkengarthdale area.
Tel. 01969  650465
Fax : 01969  650888

FOR YOUR COAL &
SMOKELESS FUELS

Property Maintenance
& General Building
Building work and property
Maintenance undertaken.

Plumbing, Tiling, Plastering.
Kitchen and Bathroom fitting

Joinery works.

Small jobs welcome.
Free No Obligation estimates

Also detail plans prepared for 
Planning applications

Contact Gary
Tel. 01748 886691

Mob. 07896 147207
E-mail gstaines@sky.com

Upright Carpet Cleaner for hire
Very easy to use and includes optional

Pre  - treatment function 
for areas of heavy build up.
Carpet shampoo is supplied

�20 per day
Please call 01748 884138

To arrange a day and delivery details

Www.dorant4x4.co.uk
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BELLERBY STUDY GROUP
The Bellerby Study Group starts its 
autumn programme on Wednesday 1 
October with a talk by Nicola Down on 
Hoaxes and Frauds – enigmatically 
described as a chronicle of ruses. This is 
a return visit by this witty and 
entertaining speaker who spent 35 years 
working behind the scenes in British 
television here and abroad. The Study 
Group began its life over 20 years ago as 
a WEA class which researched the 
history of Bellerby. It has since 
developed into a group which meets each 
Wednesday, in term time, from October 
to April and hears speakers on a variety 
of subjects both of local and general 
interest. Members are drawn from 
Bellerby, Leyburn and from all over the 
Dale. Visitors and new members are 
always welcome to this very friendly and 
welcoming group. It is a great way to keep 

in touch with neighbours and to meet new 
friends. The programme continues in 
October with My Grand Design by 
Jeremy Hutchinson; How Comedy Works 
by Harold Robinson and Bridges by Philip 
Harvey.  In November Ann Kiely will 
describe the Hydro Power Project at 
Yore Mill, Aysgarth; Helen Bainbridge 
talks on Swaledale and Arkengarthdale in 
Poetry and Prose; John Heselgrave 
recounts Some Adventures in Stone and 
the work of Artists of the Lakes and 
Dales is described by Peter Webber. 
Meetings are held in the Memorial Hall, 
Church Street, Bellerby at 7.30pm. Fees 
are �8 per term and guests can attend 
for �1.50 each per meeting. Contact 
Lesley Irvine on 01969 622216 for 
further information.

I was working in the garden at Bridge 
End, about half a mile West of Keld on 
Sunday 27th July, when to my delight a 
red squirrel ran down the road and over 
the wall into a rowan in the garden. Its 
size made me think that it might be quite 
young - I am aware that they are smaller 
than the greys. This is the first red 
squirrel I have seen in the vicinity, which 
I have known for going on fifty 
years, although I have spotted them in 
the Nateby and Kirkby Stephen areas.
Is this a rare sighting, or have I been 
merely unobservant? While I'm at my key 
board could I also ask, has anyone heard a 
cuckoo recently? I haven't and wondered 
if my deteriorating hearing was to blame.
Best wishes,           Stephen Leather

HOLLY WOOD  IS  COMING  TO  
LOW  ROW !

WHEN  - Saturday 4th October         
TIME  - 7 for 7.30 pm

VENUE  - Low Row Institute
Come along and enjoy 

friendship, food, fun and 
Entertainment from 

MISS  HOLLY WOOD

Please book early to avoid 
disappointment

Tickets Ä10  from Sue Alderson,
Holme View, Low Row.

Tel: 01748 886292    
email susana@swaledale.org

(donations for the raffle hamper wou;d be 
greatly appreciated} 
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TWO DALES  DIARY  DATES.
September

3rd MUKER SHOW DAY
5th Silent Auction, Fremington Sunday 

School
13th Christian Heritage Weekend
14th Brass Band Festival at Hardraw
22nd Reeth Parish Council
25th East Witton Male Voice Choir

Reeth Methodist Church 7.30pm
26th The Churchfitters—Reeth Memorial 

Hall  8pm
27th Apple Day, Community Orchard
28th Harvest Festival Service  St. Mary’s 

Church, Arkengarthdale with the 
children from Arkengarthdale School 
11.15am

October
4th Miss Holywood, Low Row Institute 

7pm
10th Battlefield, Reeth Mem. Hall 8pm
18th House History, Swaledale Museum
20th Mobile Skip. Muker.

MO WALLIS
GLASS SCULPTURE

Unique one-off pieces in stained & fused 
glass

STUDIO & GALLERY OPEN
10.30am  - 3.30pm Tues. till Sat. inc.

UNIT 9 SILVER STREET
REETH DALES CENTRE

TEL.. 01748 884333 
WEB mowallis-artglass.co.uk

Handmade Greeting Cards
Made locally and featuring

Views of the Dales and more
An excellent place for tourists 

to buy souvenirs
Or correspondence cards for locals.

All handmade cards have are 
accompanied by a 

Good quality envelope.
Please visit

www.greenviewdesigns.co.uk
To view the complete range.

Sharon Atkinson
Registered Childminder.

Requires an assistant to work along 
side myself in a busy childminding 

business.
No qualifications necessary but CRB 

checks will be carried out .
Hours to be arranged more information 

on request.
Please contact Sharon on 

01748 884011.  

RESLEK SERVICES
Repairs to all makes of washing machines,

fridges, freezers, cookers, microwave ovens, etc.
- ALL WORK GUARANTEED -

01748 818332 or 07740 986688

www.greenviewdesigns.co.uk
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Spacious Holiday Cottage between 
Gunnerside & Muker

High quality and well equipped.
Open fire. C/H. Beamed ceilings. 

Private enclosed garden. 
Sleeps 6/7  - three large bedrooms.

DVD. 
Free unlimited wireless broadband  

Pets welcome.
Non smoking

Tel. 01422 833999
www.dales-cottages.co.uk

Tree Surgeon 
Trevor Grigg 

NCArb and NPTC qualified
 Crown thinning/cleaning and lifting

 Felling and dismantling 

 Chainsaw/groundwork

 Hardwood logs for sale 

All work considered
For free advice please telephone 

FREMINGTON    ( 01748) 880149

R.W. STONES
PLANT & AGRICULTURAL HIRE

360� Excavator Hire

Groundworks/Site
preparation

BOBCAT HIRE

ROUND  BALING
SERVICES 

HAY  STRAW  SILAGE

01748 884360
01748 884718
07974 406647

All items for the Gazette 
may be left at 

REETH POST OFFICE

www.dales-cottages.co.uk
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Langthwaite - Arkengarthdale
RED LION INN
Free House — Real Ales — Bar Snacks

Books & Maps
Tel. 01748  884218       

TREVOR J. HIRD
ELECTRICAL  CONTRACTOR

No job too small - - FREE estimates
Reduced rates for Senior citizens

Telephone 01748 884544        

THERE  IS  ONLY  ONE

WHITE  HOUSE
ANVIL SQUARE, REETH

Tel :  01748 884763                 

M. GUY - PLUMBING
For all your 

plumbing requirements
AGA’S & RAYBURN’S

SERVICED
Tel: 01748 - 825640 

DAVID E. LLOYD 
Chartered  

Builder 
The Gables 
Healaugh 
Richmond 

Tel.  01748 - 884315 
or 07870703347                                      

STUBBS ELECTRICAL LTD
ELECTRICAL  CONTRACTORS 

For all your Domestic &   
Commercial Requirements

Rewires, Security Lighting,
Showers, Storage Heaters,
Inspections & Testing &

Portable Appliance Testing.

Tel: 01748 822907
Fax: 01748 822345

e:mail -
stephen@stubbselectricalltd.co.uk

FREE ESTIMATES  

Approved  
N C EIC

CLOCK WORKS
Clocks & Barometers

Repaired, Cleaned,
Serviced & Restored

Ian Whitworth
Dales Centre

Reeth,  Swaledale
North Yorkshire. DL11 6SP

Tel:  01748 884088

Member British Watch & Clock
Makers Guild

NORMAN F. BROWN
CHARTERED SURVEYORS & ESTATE 

AGENTS
SALES  - LETTINGS  - MANAGEMENT

FREE ‘NO OBLIGATION’ 
MARKET APPRAISAL

AVAILABLE UPON REQUEST
14 Queens Road, Richmond, North Yorkshire, 

DL10 4AG
Tel: (01748) 822473/822967 
www.normanfbrown.co.uk

Ian Heugh 
METAL and 
RECYCLING 

AGENTS
Hilllcrest, Harmby

(on the A684 Bedale Road)
Your local

‘Scrap Metal 
Merchants’

ELV
Cars and all scrap 

metals wanted so give 
us a call on

01969 622284
01677 450609

www.normanfbrown.co.uk

